
1/1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

2/1 

2 

2/3/1 

2 

1923 - 1952 

1903 - 1923 

1923 - 1930 

1930 - 1936 

1936 - 1938 

1940 Apr 21 
May [10] 

May 23-27 

May 23-27 

May 23 

Gen Sir Hugh Charles STOCKWELL (1903-1986)

EARLY CAREER 

Officer's Record of Service Army Book 
439 

'Early days' Memoir covering childhood 
up to entry into sandhurst. Photocopy. 
(Original containing family 
photographs to be returned.) 

'A Welch Fusillier'. Illustrated 
memoir covering service with 2nd 
Battalion Royal Welch Fusilliers 
including service in Germany. 

Draft memoir covering service with 
Royal West African Force, Nigeria 
Regiment to appointment as an 
instructor at Netheravon. 

Photographs showing participants 
and trainers in Netheravon small arms 
and anti-tank courses. (5) 

NORWAY 

Diary covering selection, training and 
preparation for covert action in 
Norway of No 2 Independent Coy in 
Ballykinlar. 

Brief personal notes and sketch maps 
by Stockwell covering action from 
assumption of command of 'Stockforce' 
to end of operation. 

War Diary submitted 6 June 1940. Typed 
and manuscript copies. Carries note 
'Owing to enemy action and lack of 
transport many of the orders and 
messages concerned with the operations 
of this campaign were lost or 
destroyed •.. • 

Operational appendices to above.'A'. 
Information on enemy and orders to own 
troops. Typed 2 copies. 
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2/3/3 May 24 

4 May 26 

5 May 28 

6 May 28 

7 May 29 

8 1942 Feb 13 

2/4/1 May 26 

2 May 26 

3 (1959] 

2/5/1 1940 

2-4 1940 

5 [1940] 

2/6/1 [1940 May] 

2 1940 Jun 20 

3 1940 Jul 22 

2/7/1-2 1940 May 

STOCKWELL 

'A'. 'Operation Order No I of 
stockforce', Typed 2 copies. 

'B'. 'Engagement at Pothus'.Manuscript 
and typescript copies. 

1 0 1 • 'Withdrawal Pothus-Rognan' 

'E'. 'Operational Order No3' 
Manuscript and typescript copies. 

'F'. 'Operational Order No4' Typed, 2 
copies, together with Appendix A to 
Order, 'Movement table'. Manuscript. 

Letter in respect of 3/3 above from 
Historical Section, War Cabinet 
Secretariat. 

Observation report by Drummer A 
Hughes. 

Second report by above 

Extract from an account by? Maj Gen 
Sir Colin Gubbins concerning action of 
Brig Trappes-Lomax in withdrawing to 
Storjordon, 22 May 1940. 

Ordnance Survey map of Bodo. 

Maps of Pothus Manuscript, draft, and 
fine copies together with photocopy 
sent by Jack Fitton, 14 Feb 1984. 

Section of a printed map 'Topografisk 
Kart over Norge. BLAD L 13. Saltdal' 
Marked up in red. (In poor condition.) 

Signal for Bodo Force to disembark. 

Personal letter of congratulation to 
Stockwell and No2 Independent Coy from 
Maj Gen BT Wilson, Commander 53 
Division. Manuscript. 

Offical congratulation for Coy from 
same 

Photographs of Coy prior to action 
in Norway, 1 contemporary, 1 modern 
copy forwarded to Stockwell in 1980, 
together with a list identifying most 
of its members. 
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2/8 

2/9 

3/1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

1940 [Jan-Jul] 

1946 

1940 Dec 

1941 Mar 

1941 Apr 19/10 

[1941 May] 

1941 May 4-30 

1941 May 17-31 

1941 Jun 30 

1941 May 31-
Jun 14 

[1941] 

STOCKWELL 

'Observations on the organisation, 
equipment, training and discipline of 
the British Army, based on the recent 
fighting in Norway' written by 
Stockwell. Manuscript, 24 pp. 

'The Allies in Norway'. Printed volume 
covering five months after 8 May 1945. 
Published by Johan Grundt Tanum, Oslo. 
Introduced by Gen Andrew Thorne, 
Head of SHAEF Mission to Norway. 

SPECIAL TRAINING CENTRE 
INVERAILORT CASTLE, LOCH AILORT 

Fieldcraft Course, Offensive 
Demolitions. Lecture summaries, 
practical exercises and final 
examination. 

As above but updated. 

Home Guard Weekend Course, III. 
Schedule for general course covering 
observation, firing, laying charges, 
ambushes and close combat. 

Junior NCOs weapon Training and 
Elementary Fieldcraft Course. 
Schedule. 

2nd Junior NCOs Weapon Training and 
Elementary Fieldcraft. Schedule for 4 
week course. 

Demolitions Course. Schedule and 
lecture headings. 

Proposed revised scheme for five day 
demolitions course together with 
costing. Chief Instructor RE Wing, 
Maj MT Brain. 

2nd Intelligence and Sniping Course. 
Schedule together with list of 
subjects and summaries of hours spent 
in lectures, practical execises and 
demonstrations. 

Training circus to exercise troops in 
planning and executing raids, in 
waging guerrilla warfare, and to 
experiment with different types of 
equipment and rations. Schedule. 
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3/10 (1941] 

11 [1941] 

12 [1941] 

13/1-5 [1940-41] 

14 1940 Aug 15 

15 1941 Apr 1 

16 1940 Jul 18 

17 1940 Nov 16 

18 1941 Jan 

19 1941 Jan 30 

20 1941 Jun 30 

21 [1941] 

22 1941 Jan 

STOCKWELL 

Specialist Close Combat. Schedule, 
lecture headings and practical 
exercises. 

Parachute Training. Schedule. Spoof. 

Shipping chart for Sound of Arisaig 
including Loch Ailort. 

Photographs showing STC Staff and 
Loch Ailort. (5) 

Report on the BTH Handset Transceiver 
Tests carried out at Rugby and Anstey 
Aerodrome, 14 August 1940. 

Summary of officers' discussions, 
22 Mar- 12 Apr held during STC 
Fieldcraft course. Discussion covered 
optimum scale of clothing, equipment 
and ammunition to be carried by 
personnel on commando expeditions; 
best tactical formations for same in a 
variety of circumstances; means of 
inculcating initiative and 
individualism and maintaining 
discipline. 

Memoranda on boat training. Lt Col 
Commanding Group HQs, st. Ives. 2 
copies with slight variations. 

Special Service Brigade. Training 
Instruction Copy No 30. Brig JC 
Haydon. Typed, annotated by Stockwell. 

'Regulations for the Rangers drawn up 
by Robert Rogers.' Extract from 'The 
Bulletin of Fort Ticonderoga Museum', 
Vol VI, No 1. 

'Selection of Assault Troops for 
Training'. Memorandum No 1. Chief 
Instructor, Officer's Wing, STC Loch 
Ailort. 

'Training of Assault Troops' 
Memorandum No 2 1 As above. 

'Essential points for Raiding 
operation' Notes a? lecture/training 
memorandum by Stockwell deriving 
from experience in Norway. 

'Precis Notes for Lecture or German 
Tactics'. Unattributed. Includes notes 
on fighting from May 1940 and covers 
irregular methods of warfare as well 
as regular formations and equipment. 
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3/23 

24 

25 

4/1 

2 

5/1 

5/2/1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

1941 Jun 26 

[1941) 

1941 Jul 23 

1942 Mar 

1946 Jul 7 

1943 Aug-
1945 Jan 

1943 Jul 

1943 Aug 

1943 Sept 

1943 Dec 

1944 

STOCKWELL 

'The Battle of Crete•. Notes on a 
lecture by Brig Gen Inglis of the New 
Zealand Army at Larbert Co-operative 
Hall. 

'Three Day Venture'. Capt JM Scott RA 
Spoof on a training exercise at Loch 
Ailort. 

Personal letter of thanks from Haydon 
to Stockwell on his leaving STC. 

MADAGASCAR 

Photograph Album covering service in 
Madagascar with 2nd Company Royal 
Welch Fusiliers including occupation 
of Diego Suarez. Fully captioned. 
Also includes Order of Battle for 
'Stream', the Battle of Majunga, 9-10 
September; a personal letter from Gen 
Platt to Stockwell recommending his 
acceptance of a transfer to 29 
Brigade, 2 December 1942, and a letter 
of appreciation from the French 
District Officer. 

Supplement to the London Gazette, 16 
July 1946. Despatch submitted by Lt 
Gen Sir William Platt, GOC - in-c, 
East Africa Command to Secretary of 
State for War, 31 March 1943. Page 
3715 onwards cover operations in 
Madagascar. 

BURMA 

Combined personal memoir and 
photograph album covering service with 
the 29th Brigade of the 36th Division 
in Burma. 

'The Monsoon' No2. Short articles and 
poems reflecting service in SEAC. 

As above, No3 

As above, No4 

As above, No7 together with photocopy 
of same. 

Poems and Christmas signal to 29th 
Brigade. 
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5/3/1 1945 Apr 

2 1945 

3 1945 Mar 24 

4 1945 April 

5 1945 Apr 16 

6 1945 Apr 26 

7 1945 May 14 

8 1946 Feb 2 

9 1946 Apr 8-10 

10 1946 Apr 22 

11 1945 May 

12 [1946] 

13 1978 Jan 22 

5/4/1 ND 

2 ND 

STOCKWELL 

82 (WA) Div (15th Indian Corps) 
composition table including personnel, 
transport and weapons. 

As above. Classified List of Officers. 

As above. Medical situation Report. 

1 82 West African Division in Battle'. 
Personal assessment. 

Memoranda by Stockwell to all officers 
and British NCOs in respect of the 
African solider in battle. 

Message to 82 (WA) Div from Lt Gen Sir 
A F Philip Christison, Corps 
Commander, congratulating all ranks on 
the part they had played in the Arakan 
Campaign. 

Casualties inflicted on and equipment 
captured from the Japanese from ?1943 
to date by 82 (WA) Div. 

Expected tour programme of GOC. 

82 (WA) Div Periodical Intelligence 
Report No 16. Includes 'Operational 
Discussion on Arakan Campaign 44-45 
between Commanders 82 (WA) Div and 54 
Japanese Div on 8 April 1946 1 • 

Farewell broadcasts by Sir Paw Tun, 
Second Counsellor to HE the Governor 
of Burma; The Rt Rev George West, Lord 
Bishop of Rangoon; and Stockwell, GOC, 
82 (WA) from Burma. Printed. 

'West Africa Today and Tomorrow', No 
5. Includes an article by Brig GM 
Findlay of the Army Medical Service 
entitled 'Flies, Fleas and Rats'. 

'Arakan Assignment. The story of the 
82nd West African Division'. 
Unofficial history printed for P.R. 
services West Africa. 

Order Service for 33rd Anniversary of 
Myohaung Day at EL-Wak Stadium, Accra. 

Map of NE Burma, North Thailand, and 
parts of French Indo China and China. 

Map showing territory East of 
Irrawaddy with various major 
settlements and strategic points given 
American names. 
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5/4/3 1944 Dec-
1945 May 

5/5/1 1945 

2 1944-1945 

5/6/6 1942-1950 

5/7/1 1945 

2 1947 Oct 

3 [1945-1946] 

4 [1945-46] 

5 [1945-1946] 

6 [1945-1946] 

7 [1945-1946] 

8 1946 

 

82 (WA) Div Map of the Arakan Campaign 
marking advance of the Divi,ion. 

• 

Photograph Album 82 (West African) Div 
Burma. 

Photographs relating to Burma (7). 

Scrap-Album covering Stockwell's 
departure from 30th East African 
Brigade to assumption of Command 
at the Royal Military Academy 
Sandhurst and including award of KBE. 
The volume includes letter, 
telegrammes, presscuttings, and some 
photographs mostly of personal nature 
and mainly concerning his various 
commands in Burma. Of more general 
significance are Stockwell's Order of 
the Day to 82 (WA) Div on the end of 
the War against Japan and letters 
received from members of the Division 
returned home to Africa. 

Offical reports and histories 

'Brief History of the Operations in 
Burma. Allied Land Forces, South East 
Asia Command, 1 November 1944- 3 May 
1945'. Official report marked 'Sir 
Oliver Leese, Appendix E'. 

'Report to the Combined Chiefs of 
Staff by the Supreme Allied Commander 
South East Asia, 1943-46 1 Copy No 
181. Inscribed to Stockwell by
Mountbatten together with a covering
letter from same about the report, 16
Oct 1947.

'The Arakan Campaign of the Twenty­
fifth Indian Division, March 1944 -
March 1945 1 Printed. 

'History of 3rd Battalion, The Gold 
Coast Regiment RWAFF in the Arakan 
Campaign, October 1944 - May 1945 1

• 

'XV Indian Corps History of the Arakan 
Campaign. 1944-45 1

• 

'A Short History of the 1st (West 
African) Infantry Brigade the Arakan, 
1944-45 1

• 

'History of the Twelfth Army from its 
Formation on 28th May 1945 to the end 
of operations September 1945 1

'The Campagin in Burma' prepared for 
South East Asia Command by the Central 
Office of Information, HMSO. 
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5/8/1-4 [1945-46] 

5 1946 May 6 

6 1946 May l 

7 1946 Sept 19 

8 1944-1945 

5/9/1 

2 

6/1 

2 

3 

4 

1950 May 11 

ND 

1945 Oct 22 
1948 Apr 8 

1945 Oct 20 

1946 Sep 20 
1947 Oct 27 

1947 Oct 1 
1948 Jan 4 

STOCKWELL 

Presscuttings 

'SEAC Souvenirs' published in 
conjunction with the 'SEAC' newspaper 
as celebration of victory. 

Edition of 'SEAC'. 

"The RWAFF News. A home newspaper for 
West African Troops serving abroad'. 

As above with souvenir. 

Press cutting from the British Press. 
Unsorted. 

Other 

Order of Service. Westminster Abbey. 
The Burma campaign Service of 
Thanksgiving and Remembrance. 

Text of a speech in connection with 
the Burma Star Association. 

PALESTINE 

Internal Security 

Directive on Degree of Force to be 
used in internal disturbances in 
Palestine. Copy No2, 6ABD/317/G(Ops) 
issued by HQ Palestine together with 
related signals, orders and memoranda. 

GOC 6th Airborne Div 'Bigot' 
GABD/366/G. Includes briefing notes on 
Operation Broadside, operation 
intended to disrupt and disarm illegal 
Jewish Forces in Palestine, 4 May 
1946; signals, correspondence and 
memoranda on curtailment of 
immigration into, and deportation from 
Palestine and arrangements to ensure 
policing of Palestine before rundown 
of Army. Includes proposed measures 
against the Haganah, Palmach, Irgun 
and the Stern Gang. 

Div Comd Personal 6AB Div. 'Notes on 
the Interception and Transhipment of 
Jewish Illegal Immigrants•. Orders, 
memoranda and reports. 

317 Airborne Field Security Sections. 
Five reports on illegal transhipments, 
the barrel bombing of Haifa Police HQ, 
and illegal Jewish propaganda. 
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6/5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

1947 Sep 10-
0ct 

1947 Jul 10 
1948 Apr 18 

1947 Jul 14 

1946 Nov 11 

1947 Nov 27 
1948 Jun 4 

STOCKWELL 

1 Div Comd. Personal. Security Oil 
Installation'. Three subfiles: 

1. Consolidated Refineries Ltd 
Sabotage 10/11 Sep 1947, 1 Para Bde 
Report. Includes reports, plan of 
refinery, report on explosions, 
'Palestine Post', 11 Sept 1947 and 
notes arising from the incident. 

2. Conference at CRL, 15 Sep 1947. Div 
Comds Brief. Historical note on 
attacks on and policing of oil 
installations since January 1947 
together with a copy of an 
'Instruction on the Security of the 
Haifa Oil Area' issued by Maj Gen EL 
Bols. 

3. Div Comds Brief, 30 Sept 1947. 
Memoranda, correspondence and reports 
on same, Sept-Oct 1947. 

'DO Letters General. In' Various 
spanning Stockwell's command of 6th 
Airborne Division in Palestine 
spanning letter of welcome from Lt 
Gen GHA MacMillan, GOC British Troops 
in Palestine and Transjordan,through 
to letters of appreciation of his 
work. Includes representations from 
the Jewish Chamber of Commerce against 
shootings by the Arab Legion, Haifa, 
Dec 1947, notes on liaison between 
military authorities and Palestine 
Railways, and action against raids 
from over the borders of Galilee and 
relations with the Police. 

2nd Parachute Brigade Group. Order of 
Battle. Location statement, command 
staff lists and staff duties. 

'For Posterity' Miscellaneous 
collection of papers mainly covering 
Stockwell's term of office and 
including extracts from Field Security 
Logs and 'Intelligence Newsletters' 
with several documents reflecting 
the wry side of military life. 

'DO Letters General. Out, GOC/3 1 

General administrative and in response 
to matters raised above. Also 
staffing assessments and some 
discussion in 1948 of the run down of 
Airborne forces and the transfer 
of the Division to BAOR. 
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6/10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

1947 Sep 

1948 Jan 

1948 Apr 18 
May 2 

1948 Apr 21-26 
Sep 11 

1948 Apr 24 

1948 Apr 24 

1947 Nov 28 
1948 Feb 26 

1948 Feb 26-
May 5 

1948 Mar-
Apr 

1947 Nov 17 
1948 May 10 

1948 Apr 27 

STOCKWELL 

Draft directive from Stockwell to Col 
J H Hackett commanding TJFF in respect 
of his assumption of Command on 6 Oct 
1947 of part of the civil District of 
Galilee to be know as the Frontier Sub 
Sector. 

6th Airborne Division Internal 
Security Instructions, NoI revised. 

'Report on events leading up to the 
evacuation of Safad Town', 17 Apr 
1948, covering period Jan-Apr 1948 
together with signals in respect of 
the evacuation. 

'Report on Arab-Jewish Clashes in 
Haifa 21-22 April 1948 1 • Signals, 
messages, reports and correspondence 
together with Stockwell's final report 
on the clashes. Also copy of letter 
from Ronald Storrs to the Times 
referring to the booby-trapping of the 
bodies of two British sergeants, (see 
also 6/24) 

'Situation in Haifa 383/G(Ops)' 
Report in respect of above. A second 
copy. 

Report by Stockwell on Arab-Jewish 
Clashes in Haifa, 21-22 Apr 1948. 

6th Airborne Division. Daily log of 
events. 

As above. 

HQ North Section. Daily log of events. 

'Evacuation from Palestine. 
6ABD/308/G(ops)' Detailed operational 
instructions for redeployment of 

"HQ North Sector Operational 
Instruction No 1 1 in respect of 
general evacuation. 
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6/21 1948 Apr 27 

22 1947 Dec 

23 1947 Apr 

24 1947 Jul 

. 25/1~2 1948 Jul 3 

26 

27 

1948 Jul 27 
Nov 24 

[1947-1948] 

28/1-3 [1947 Jul] 

STOCKWELL 

Letter from furniture supplier to the 
forces requesting permission to store 
his goods in the Peninsula Barracks, 
Bath-Galim, Haifa. 

Ordance Survey Map of Palestine, 1944, 
reprinted and overprinted by 13 Fd Svy 
Sqn RE Dec 1947. 

1 1st Infantry Division Report on 
'Operation Elephant, Palestine 1947' 
Copy No.87. Maj Gen RN Gale, GOC 1st 
Inf Div. Report on concerted action 
to impose martial law on Tel Aviv, 
Petah Tiqva and Ramat Gan, covering 
planning in late January 1947 and 
execution, March 1947. 

1 1st Infantry Division. Report on 
'Operation Tiger' Copy No 69. Gale. 
Report on operations following the 
kidnap of 2 British serjeants of the 
252 Field Security Section in 
Nathanya. The area was declared a 
'Controlled Area', a curfew imposed 
and passage denied to facilitate a 
search, 12-17 July 1947. (see also 
6/13) 

'Palestine. Narrative of events from 
February 1947 until withdrawal of all 
British Troops'. Parts I-II, 
Appendices and Maps. Offical narrative 
by Lt-Gen G HA MacMillan issued in 
two sections. 

'Lessons from Palestine'. Internal 
security and morale. Letters, notes 
and memoranda written by Stockwell, Lt 
Col MF Scott, Lt Col J Birkbeck, Maj 
PM A Taylor, Brig c H Colquoun, Lt 
Col CA Peel, Brig CD Rome, Lt Col P 
G F Young, Lt Col J H M Hackett and 
Maj J P Seabright. 

'Notes for Officers Acting in Aid of 
the civil Power' Unattributed. 2 
copies. 

'Notes for a briefing to ?6 AB Div 
giving ground rules for internal 
security operations and general 
discipline together with 'The Airborne 
Division. Discipline, the Only Road to 
Victory,' 1942, and 'The Airborne 
Division Welfare. Notes for Platoon 
Commanders' ND, both by Maj Gen FAM 
Browing. 
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6/29/1 

29/2 

30 

31 

32 

33 

34 

35 

36 

37 

[1947-1948] 

1950 Mar 

1947 Aug 25 
Nov 26 

1947 Nov 

1946 Dec 6-
1947 Oct 1 

1947 Nov 3 

1947 Aug-
1948 Jun 1 

1947 Sep 24 
1948 Feb 

1947 Nov 
1948 Jan 

1947 Dec 12-24 

STOCKWELL 

Summary of a lecture on internal 
security by Stockwell. 

Summary of lecture on internal 
security with specific reference to 
Palestine, given at the Staff College, 
Camberley. 

Reduction of Airborne Forces and 
Planning for Move of 6th Airborne 
Division from Palestine to BAOR 

1 GOCs Brief for visit to UK, November 
1947' Background papers for meeting 
with Maj Gen A J H Cassels, Director 
of Land/Air Warfare at War Office to 
plan for the removal of 6 AB Div and 
2 Para Bde to BAOR. 

'GOCs Visit to UK. AA and QMG's 
Brief'. As above, mainly on the 
reorganisation of Parachute 
Battalions. 

'War Establishment A Parachute 
Battalion (1946)' GOC's copy. Also 
commentary on war establishments of an 
Airborne Divisional Artillery, Oct 
1947. 

'Div Comd, Bigot. Appreciation of 
the situation in 6 AB Divin 
Palestine on 1 Nov 1947 1 Maj R W 
Wilson. Covers committments in 
Palestine and implication of proposed 
transfers to BAOR' 

'DO Letters from DL/AW and CAE GOCI' 
Mainly on appointments and training 
with respect to above. 

'DO Letters from DL/AW and CAE GOC/ 1 

Mainly on Airborne training, nature of 
and provision in Germany. Also 
minutes of a meeting held in the War 
Office to discuss the reduction of 6 
AB Div, 6 February 1948. 

'DO Letters Move of Div. In GOC/2 1 

Mainly on move of 6 AB Div to BAOR 
and including Stockwell's 'Charter 
for and Responsibility of Comd 6 
AB Div 1 • 

'DO Letters Move of Div out, GOC/2 1 

Location of lBde in Germany, Schlesvig 
and Hamburg in particular discussed. 
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6/38 

39 

40 

41 

42 

7/1 

7/2 

7/3 

7/4 

7/5 

7/6 

7/7 

1948 Mar 

1948 Mar 8-25 

1947-1948 

1947-1948 

? 1947 

1952 

1953 

1952-1953 

1952 Aug 

1952 Aug 

1953 Feb 

1953 Mar-May 

STOCKWELL 

Papers in respect of the Parachute 
Regimental Association. 

'GOC/TS' signals in respect of 
postings. Three concern his own 
surprise appointment to Comdt RMA 
Sandhurst. 

Photographs 

Photographs 6 AB Div Parachuting (80) 
(Includes 2*). 

Photographs Palestine general. (41) 

Photograph of a group outside the 
Army Air College. 

MALAYA 

Appointments Diary including HQ 
Malaya Christmas card. 

Appointments Diary. 

'Vade Mecum. The Army in the Cold War 
(Malaya)' Directives, memoranda and 
reports covering administrative, 
policy and technical matters and 
ranging from performance trials of the 
S55 Helicopter to Commintern Policy. 
Indexed 

'GOC Malaya. DWEC courses•. Papers in 
connection with a training course on 
the role and operation of District War 
Executive Committees in Malaya 
intended to promote the sharing of 
local experience and the concentration 
of civil and military resources. 
Includes memorandum on DWEC from Lt 
Col W C Walker to Col CC Graham, both 
1/6 Gurkha Rifles, 2 July 1952. 

Drafts and notes for GOC lecture on 
the 'Army in Malaya' at DWEC course 
above. 

'Operation Dictum. Duplicate of file 
held by Information Services'. File 
including correspondence, directives, 
and leaflets covering operation South 
Selangur, and operation in 
psychological warfare intended to 
demoralise the Communists. 

Exercise on guerrilla warfare. 
Planning papers and notes for Autumn 
exercise including a draft memoranda 
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7/7 cont 

7/8/1 ND 

2 1953 Jan 12 

3 1953 May 21 

4 1953 Nov 11 

5 1953 Dec 

6 1953 Dec 2-3 

7 [1953] 

8 [1953] 

7/9/1 1952 Nov 8 

2 1952 [Dec] 

3 [1952] 

4 1953 Dec 2 

5 [1953] Dec 

6 1953 Dec 16 

STOCKWELL 

from the perspective of the Woman's 
Voluntary Service. 

Operational papers 

'The organisation and functions of 
intelligence in the Federation of 
Malaya Part I.' Directive No 5. 
Typescript. 

Letter from Gen Sir Gerald Templer to 
the? 'Times' instancing cases of 
misreporting of events in Malaya. 
Also a copy of the 'New Statesman and 
Nation', 17 Jan 1953, including an 
article by T G Miller, a Principal 
Adviser on Chinese Affairs in the 
Malayan Civil Service, 'Strong Arm in 
Malaya.' 

Memoranda from Brig W H Lambert, 
Commander, 18th Infantry Brigade, on 
entitled 'Assistance to Villages and 
Schools in the Neighbourhood of Kuala 
Lumpur'. 

Report by 26 Gurkha Infantry Brigade, 
No4. 

Copy of letter from Stockwell to 
Templer on health in jungle forts and 
potential role of Army Hygiene 
Officers in its improvement. 

Air Supply Report on drops in 
connection with Operation Valiant by 
Brig c S Howard. 

Report by Sergeant Talaga, 1st Fiji 
Regiment, an anti-Communist Patrol 
together with covering letter by 
Stockwell, 23 Jan 1954. 

Press cutting, 'Young Conscripts' 
including reference to Malaya. 

GOC Malaya - Speeches 

Annual Dinner Ex Services Association 
of Malaya, Penang Branch. 

'Chaplains' Conference. Notes for 
GOC 1 

'The Army and the People' 

Chaplains' Conference. Text 

Christmas Broadcast. 

'A message from His Excellency the 
High Commissioner (Templer) on the 
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7/9/6 cont 

7 1953 Dec 17 

8 1953 Dec 

9 ND [1953/54] 

10 ND [1953/54] 

11 1954 Jan 5 

12 1954 Jan 21-24 

13 1954 

7/10/1 [1952-1954] 

2 1957 Aug-Sep 

3 1958 Feb 

4 1958 Jan 31 
- Feb 7 

5 1958 Oct 7-9 

6 1959 Feb 19-22 

8/1/1 1956 Nov 10 

2 1956 Nov 10 

STOCKWELL 

Occasion of the passing out parade of 
the 1st Battalion the Federation 
Regiment at Taiping'. 

Address by Templer on the occasion of 
the inauguration of the Federation 
Military College at Port Dickson. 

'Additional points for inclusion in 
Inauguration Day Speech'. 

'The Army in the Cold War• Major text 
in several drafts with supporting 
notes. Stockwell. 

Draft text for speech to Volunteer 
Army. 

'On the Army in Malaya' 

Schedule of lectures for Coronation 
Civics Course. 

Farewell Speech. 

Photographs 

Photographs covering service and 
including other ranks, HQ Malaya, and 
Tiger Section. 

Album. 'The Federation Army. Merdeka 
Celebration Ceremonies'. 

Photographs as Colonel Commandant, the 
Malay Regiment (6). 

Album 'Visit of 
Malaya 1 • 

to Federation of 

Album. Visit to Malaya. 

Guards of Honour Mounted at Alor Ptar 
Station for visits of H M Yang di­
Pertuan Agong on the occasion of the 
installation of HH Sultan of Kedah. (2) 

Message from 2 Main Corps to 3 Inf 
Div, 16 Indep Para Bde Gp, 3p0 Bde and 
4 o Sub Area, marking end of " 
hostilities and congratulating forces 
on their achievement. 

Message of thanks from Stockwell to 
AFHQ (Keightley). 
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8/1/3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8/2/1 

2 

3 

4 

8/3/1-

2 

8/4/1-5 

6 

7 

1956 Nov 17 Extract from a letter from Stockwell 
to CIGS. Typed. 

1956 Dec 'Damage and casualties in Port Said.' 
Report by Sir Edwin Herbert on his 
investigation into the effects of the 
Military Action in October and 
November 1956' Cmnd 45. (2 copies). 

1956 Dec 11-22 Diary account of events surrounding 

[1956] 

1956 

1956 Dec 17 

1957 Feb 1 

1937 

1947 

1956 Nov 14 
Dec 31 

1956 Dec 15 
1957 Jan 23 

1956 Dec 16 
1957 Feb 23 

the kidnapping of Moorhouse, an officer 
of 1 Bn W Yorks. Typed in Adjutant 
General's Office, Whitehall 
(2 copies). 

Account by Stockwell of his personal 
response to meeting Mohammed Riad, 
Govenor of Port Said, and the people 
and location in general. Typed and 
manuscript copies. 

HQ Naval Task Force. Staff. 

Paper by Brigadier, 16 Independent 
Parachute Brigade Group, 'Operation 
Musketeer - Airborne Lessons•. 

'Report by Commander 2 (BR) Corps on 
Operation Musketeer' Copy No 2. Report 
submitted to Allied Commander in Chief 
by Stockwell. (Templer ordered the .. 
destruction of all copies but duplicate 
and further pps in The National Archives.) 

Appendix A to Above ' Arms and Services 
Report' Copy No 46. 

Appendix B to above 'Lessons and 
Recommendations' Copy No 46. 

Map of Port Said and Port Fouad. 
Printed. 

Map of Port Said. Entrance to the Suez. 

Personal letters received after Suez. 

Scrapbook containing personal letters 
and signals received by Stockwell after 
Suez. Includes 2 letters from French 
commanders, 19 October 1956 and 
9 November 1956. 

Scrapbook as above. Includes message 
from Minister of Defence to Allied 
Commander in Chief in which he 
summarises his admiration for the 
French role and quotes a French 
message of response to his 
congratulations, 23 November 1956. 
Also a manuscript copy of the 'Order 
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8/4/7 cont 

8/5/1 1957 Sept 23 

2 1959 Jan 9-21 

8/6/1 (1956-57) 

2 1956 Nov 

STOCKWELL 

of the Day' by Joint Task Force 
Commander in respect of Operation 
Telescope, the consolidating exercise 
to follow on from Musketeer. 

Text of talk on Suez given by 
Stockwell at Shrivenham. 

Correspondence with R Adm The Earl 
cairns, with respect to a talk on 
Suez for the Senior Officers' War 
College. 

'Suez: Egypt's Debt'. Printed 
Pamphlet on question of compensation 
of shareholders of the former Suez 
Canal Company. 

'The Record on Suez, A Chronology of 
Events. An Economic Reckoning.' 
Compiled and published by the 
'Manchester Guardian•. Pamphlet. 

3 1957 'Suez and the Middle East. Documents. 
A Second Collection covering November 
5- December 9 1956'. Soviet News 
Booklet No 25. 

4 1957 Sep 10 'Supplement to the London Gazette', 
containing the despatch by Gen Sir 
Charles Keightley, Commander in 
Chief, Allied Forces, 12 September 
1957. 

5 1956 Nov 19 'Letter from editor of 'The Salina 
Journal, 1 Kansas, concerning an 
editorial about Suez. 

6 [1956-1957) Cutting, 'Desk Job for Suez General'. 
Michael Gannon 

7 1956 Dec 6 'The Egyptian Gazette' 

8-10 1957 Jan Reports of Dr Edith Summerskill's 
questions about casualty figures in 
Port Said. 

11 (1956 Nov-Dec] Short text including news update in 
respect of Suez and story from 
Stockwell's command in Burma. 

12-13 ND Proofs of two articles by Stockwell 
for the 'Sunday Telegraph'. 

14 1964 Jan Text of 'The Seven Day War (being the 
story of the Suez Operations of 
1956)' by A J Barker together with a 
covering letter to Stockwell. 

15-19 1971 Sept 12 Extracts from Mohammed Heikal's 
biography of Nasser. Serialised in 
the 'Sunday Telegraph' 

DRAFT



Liddell Hart Centre for Military Archives King's College London

8/6/20 1976 Sept 12 

21 1976 Nov 4 

22 Nov 4 

23 Nov 5 

24 1979 Oct 30 

25-26 Oct 18 

27 

8/7/1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

9/1 

2 

Nov 29 

1956 

1956-57 

1956 

1956 

1956 

1956 

1960 Nov 
1963 Nov 

1960 Nov 
1962 Oct 

STOCKWELL 

Article condensed from 'Moshe Dayan: 
Story of My life' Published in the 
'Observer Magazine'. 

'Suez: Success or disaster'. Text of 
an interview of Stockwell by Frank 
Gilliard. 'The Listener'. 

Text of Stockwell's contribution to a 
BBC2 television programme on Suez. 
Manuscript. 

Review of above by Shaun Usher, 'Daily 
Mail'. 

Summary of BBCl television programme, 
'Suez 1956 1 

Invitation to review above for 'The 
Listener' together with a text of a 
review by Sir Ian Jacob of a 
previous programme 'Churchill and 
the Generals'. 

'The Listener' including 'A General 
Remembers Suez 1956' by Stockwell. 

Photographs 

Photograph Album Suez I. 

Suez II. Includes visit to Tripoli 

'General Stockwell aboard HMS Albion 
during the Suez Affairs'. Short 
account and 3 photographs by NM 
Humphries. 

Aerial photographs taken to illustrate 
level of damage to Port Said. {22) 

Photographs of Suez operations 
especially on board the Tyne. Some 
captioned (c20). 

Photographs of Suez (c32) (Require 
further arrangement.) 

SHAPE 

Mainly Photographs 

Programmes of visits made by 
Stockwell as Deputy supreme Allied 
Commander Europe together with 
organisation chart for SHAPE, 1 August 
1963. 

Selected photographs glued onto loose 
sheets of paper and captioned by 
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9/2 cont 

3 1961 Jun 5-17 

4 I I I I I I 

5 1962 May 7-11 

6 1962 Jun 13-15 

7 1962 Jun 18 

8 1962 Jun 20 

9 (1962 Jun e] 

10 1963 April 24 

11 1962-1963 

12 1963 

13 1963 Dec 

14 1963 Dec 19 

15 1963 Dec 20 

16 1963 Dec 20 

17 1964 Jan 7 

18 1960-1963 

19 1986 Apr 

STOCKWELL 

Stockwell covering highlights of his 
period as DSACEUR. 

Presentation Album. Visit to Turkey. 

As above. 

Presentation Album. Visit to Brigata 
Alpina 'Julia', Italy. 

Presentation Album. Visit to US Army 
XVIII Corps and Fort Bragg. 

Photographs of visit to Fort Benning, 
Lawson Army Air Base (4). 

Presentation Album. Visit to HQ 
Supreme Allied Commander Stlantic, 
Norfolk, VA, USA. 

Further photographs of visit to USA, 
(6) 

Presentation Album. Visit to BETAP, 
Pau, France. 

Presentation Album. Allied Command 
Europe, Mobile Land Force. Includes 
brief histories of participating 
forces and coverage of Exercise 
Southern Express in Greece October 
1962, and Exercise Northern Trail in 
Norway, June 1963. 

Presentation Album. 'A small memento 
from all members of the Public 
Information Division and the Pictorial 
Section, SHAPE'. 

Album mainly covering Stockwell's 
final days as DSACEUR. 

Text of speech by General Ailleret on 
the occasion of the presentation of 
the 'Legion d' Honneur' to Stockwell. 

Address by Stockwell on the occasion 
of his retirement ceremony from SHAPE. 

Photograph of Guard of Honour at above 
ceremony. 

Letter of appreciation of Stockwell's 
work at SHAPE from Earl Mountbatten. 

Box of uncaptioned photographs 
covering the period (Require 
identification and sorting). 

SHAPE Officers Association, Newsletter 
No 70 and list of members. 

DRAFT



Liddell Hart Centre for Military Archives King's College London

10/1 1948 

2 [1948] 

3 [1948] 

4 ? Mar 26 

5 1956 

6 [1951] 

7 [ 1951] 

8 [1951] 

9 [1951] 

10 [1951] 

11 ND 

12 ND 
[?1970s] 

13 [1956] 

14/1-4 1948-57 

STOCKWELL 

VARIOUS, RELATING TO POSTWAR CAREER 

Appointments diary including extended 
description of visit to Westpoint in 
October. 

Photographs HQ Northern Command 
showing Stockwell visiting 
recruiting offices at Darlington and 
Coventry. (2) 

Notes for a speech at the opening of 
a Territorial Army Centre. 

Lecture for officers on tactical 
principles 

'Officer Cadets of the Royal Military 
Academy, Sandhurst'. Address at 
sovereign's Parade. 

'Lecture Appreciation or Plan'. 
Lecture to Junior Officers on 
planning. 

Lecture headings including esprit de 
corps, morale and discipline. 

'Notes for Divisional Discussion', 
Fuller version of above in connection 
with Divisional training and also 
covering drill and fitness. 

Notes in connection with above headed 
'Intangible', again reflecting morale. 

Lecture heading on similar subjects to 
10/7-9 above. 

'Notes for address to Police 
Constables'. Talk to recent graduates 
of the Police College on duty and 
ideal of service. 

'Toast of the Guest of 14th Army 3TAF/ 
Chindits Dinner Club'. On Burma. 

'The Division Reforms' Covers period 
1947-56 and especially concerns the 
3rd Division and Stockwell's Command. 
Incomplete and unsigned. (Not 
Stockwell) 

Presscuttings covering Stockwell's 
career moves Palestine, Sandhurst, 
Army Air Corps and Military Secretary. 
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15/1-2 1957-58 

16/1-6 1958 May 28 

17 1951-1956 

18 Mainly 1956 

19 1959 Feb 17 

20 1959 Mar 18 

STOCKWELL 

Parades at Mons Officer Cadet School. 
Photograph and details of 1958 parade. 

'Visit of 42 Commando Royal Marines by 
General Sir Hugh Stockwell'. Programme 
and 5 photographs including HMS 
Musketeer ships bell presented by the 
Task Force Commanders at Suez. 

Photographs, maily HQ Northern Army 
Group and Berlin Independent Brigade 
(66) 

Photographs of the Royal Welch 
Fusiliers, mainly in Berlin (44) 

Letter from the Rt Hon R A  Butler and 
presscuttings in respect of 
Stockwell's appointment as Adjudant 
General to the Army. 

Photograph of Stockwell with Adm PEMJ 
Barjot, Naval Deputy SHAPE, taken 
during Stockwell's visit to SHAPE 
Headquarters. 

21 1959 Mar 17-23 Correspondence with V Adm Sir Robin 

22 1959 Dec 17 

23 1960 Aug 15 

24 1987 

Durnford-Slater and others in 
connection with a symposium on Suez 
for the Strategical Officers' study 
Group, Royal Naval College Greenwich. 

Sovereign's Parade, Royal Military 
Academy Sandhurst taken by Stockwell. 
Order of the Parade and 2 versions of 
address given by Stockwell. 

Letter from J/T AS Clarke and short 
text by Stockwell concerning the 82 
{WA) Division. 

Memorial address for General Sir Hugh 
Stockwell, KCB, KBE, DSO, given by Maj 
(later Maj Gen) David Lloyd-Owen, DSO, OBE, 
MC [info from Brig J P Riley, April 03].
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